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Drilling Assay update 

Litchfield Minerals Limited (ASX: LMS), a company with a strategic emphasis on critical minerals, 
advises that assay turnaround has unfortunately been delayed due to a series of unforeseen logistical 
and laboratory issues beyond Litchfield’s ability to influence.  Samples were collected approximately 
one week after drilling concluded, however, logistic issues incurred by the transport company resulted 
in a two-week delay in delivering the samples to the South Australian laboratory.  

We have just been advised that the Adelaide’s laboratory analytical equipment is experiencing 
operational issues, and our prepped samples are now being redirected to their Perth facility, with 
arrival expected on the 16th of May.  The Perth lab has indicated that final assay results will be available 
approximately two weeks after delivery.  

While we are disappointed with the extended timeline, these delays are outside of our control.  We 
appreciate the patience of our shareholders and remain confident in the quality of the work 
completed during the recent drill program. 

Change of Registered Address 

Litchfield, in accordance with ASX Lis�ng Rule 3.14, advises a change to the registered officer and 
principal place of business, effec�ve from today.  The new office is: 

Suite 5, Level 12, 10 Market St, Brisbane City QLD 4000 
GPO Box 1968, Brisbane QLD 4001 
Phone 0451 976 285 

All future correspondence should be sent to this new address. Email addresses remain unchanged. 

The announcement has been approved by the Board of Directors. 

For further informa�on please contact: 

Mathew Pustahya 
Mathew@litchfieldminerals.com.au 

Follow us on: 

www.litchfieldminerals.com.au 

htps://twiter.com/Litchfield_LMS 

htps://www.linkedin.com/company/litchfield-minerals-limited/ 
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